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November 19, 2010 

Newsletter #2 /2010 

To members, parents, youth, and all supporters, 

Hartuys’! 

With the holidays nearly upon us and you make your plans to prepare for the season, please mark the 
upcoming CYM events on your calendars and schedule time to attend:  

 St. Nicholas program – December 11, 2010 

 Koliada – January 8, 2011 

 Malanka – January 15, 2011 

 Yalynka – January 30, 2011 

 Sviachene – May 8, 2011 at 1pm 

 Selofest – May 21, 2011 

 Baraboo Oselia 50
th
 anniversary Main Celebration – August 13, 2011 in Baraboo, WI 

St. Nicholas visits CYM: On Saturday, December 11, at 2:00 pm, St. Nicholas will visit our oseredok. All 
the good children with their families are invited! The “Heavenly Office” will be open from 9:00 am to  
1:45 pm. 

Caroling for CYM Youth Fund: Our yunatstvo will be visiting homes on January 8, singing traditional 
Ukrainian carols and collecting donations. Please welcome them. If by chance they miss your household, 
please contact the Oseredok office or send your donation by mail. 

“Malanka”: Please join us to celebrate the New Year! “Malanka” will be Saturday, January 15th  at the 

Wyndham Hotel in Itasca, IL. 

2011 marks the 50 anniversary of our Oselia in Baraboo, Wisconsin.  If you have images, stories, or 
any related items that you would like to share with the committee, please e-mail them to the CYM 
Webmaster at Baraboo@cym.org.  If you would like to join or help the committee, please contact Lilia 
Zaparaniuk at lilia@vintage-realty.net or Chrystya Wereszczak at chrystya7@aol.com.  

We are also preparing to restart our School of Traditional Ukrainan Dance.  At this time we are ready 
to meet with parents for an informational meeting on December 4, 2010 at 1:30 pm in the Oseredok on 
the second floor to determine how many individuals are interested and the age groups.  If you cannot 
attend the meeting but are interested in classes, please contact Sonia Arko at sarko23@sbcglobal.net. 

Additional information about our oseredok and our groups, such as the Wings soccer game schedule, is 
available online at www.cym.org/us/chicago/.   

Just a reminder that membership dues are currently being collected.  The dues are $70 for the first 
child, which includes a subscription to “Krylati”, and $40 for each additional child.  For first time members, 
there is an additional fee of $10. 

On the occasion of the approaching holidays, the Uprava of CYM wishes all the members, parents, and 
supporters Happy Holidays and a Healthy and Happy New Year. May God grant you numerous gifts, 
happiness, and good health! 

Честь України!       Готов Боронити! 

For the Executive Board 

Yarka Abramiuk – president - Michael Osyka – Youth Chairman  - Stefczya Kawka – secretary  
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